
Pearl River School District 
PEARL RIVER HIGH SCHOOL

275 E. Central Avenue
          Pearl River, New York 10965-2730

               www.pearlriver.org
Phone:  845-620-3800 – Fax: 845-620-3904

Michael J. Murphy
Principal
Suzanne Horton
Andrea Pompey
Assistant Principals

COUNSELORS
Kimberly Ballard

Evelyn Hornacek
Randee Stark

Rick Urvater

August 2018 

Dear Parents, 
 
Congress enacted a federal education act, “No Child Left Behind” Act (P.L. 107-110, United 
States).  The law changes some requirements of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act 
(ESEA).  Schools are now required to provide basic student contact information (names, 
addresses, and telephone numbers) to military recruiters upon request.  Parents, however, may 
request that this information be withheld.   
 
If you do not want basic contact information released for your child or children, this legislation 
requires that you notify the school in writing.  The letter should be sent to: 
 

Guidance Department 
Pearl River High School 

275 East Central Avenue 
Pearl River, New York 10965 

 
If you have already responded, there is no need to do so again.   
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Guidance Department 
Pearl River High School 


